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May 16, 2019 

 

NEW BULKY ITEM TRASH SERVICE 
Effective July 1, 2019, each multifamily building (greater than 5 units) and each residential 
customer is entitled to the collection of up to twenty (20) total bulky items per calendar year 
FREE. This includes furniture, trash and electronic waste. Customers will provide Republic 
Services one calendar day’s (excluding Saturday, Sunday and Holidays) notice to schedule pick 
up. Customers are asked to schedule pick-ups in groups of a maximum of 5 items at a time.  Items 
shall be collected from the curb on the day that street sweeping is scheduled to occur.  
  

The following provisions shall apply to this program: 
 
• No single item that cannot be handled by two workers will be accepted. 
• Items will not be removed from car ports, breezeways, enclosures, parking lots or 

subterranean parking structures 
• The following items will not be picked up: Hazardous Materials, including waste 

oil or anti-freeze.   
 

Customers that exceed the number of free pickups and commercial customers may receive 
bulky item collection under the same terms for a fee. Call Republic Services for more information 
at 1-888-742-5234. 

 
Additionally, Company will notify customers that have placed items out in excess of their 

allotted free pick-ups without scheduling or paying for additional pick-ups. The notification will 
be in the form of a “red tag” placed on the item or on the property for the first instance of an 
unpermitted disposal. The second instance of an unpermitted disposal will result in a “green tag” 
and will result in the customer being charged a fee for pick up. Per Hawthorne Municipal Code 
8.16.030, it is unlawful to allow waste to collect on or in front of your property. Failure to comply 
may result in fines. 

 
Please contact Republic Services at 1-888-742-5234 to schedule bulk item pick up prior to 

placing items curbside. Republic Services is available to answer your questions from 8am to 6pm 
Monday through Friday.  
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